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Service requests have increased as more departments are on-boarded to 311. Also, as 
the City’s website improves, callers have made fewer information requests. 
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Call documentation is an ongoing challenge for 311 agents. Improvements to Lagan, 
the system to document 311 calls, should result in improved call documentation 
scores. 
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311 received a large number of calls about the new sanitation ordinance. In response 
to the calls, the 311 team set up an automatic message to inform callers about the 
ordinance.  The 311 team will look into the high number of Taxicab Bureau referrals to 
determine if some can be resolved without transferring.  The team will also work with 
Safety and Permits to explore automating permit status inquiries. 
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Despite an increase in visitors for all areas, average wait times remained below target, 
and the One Stop Shop aims to further decrease wait times in 2014. 
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Special event permitting wait and service times have decreased with better 
communication among all departments that deal with special events. 
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Bureau of Revenue staff have received guidance to improve their use of the Lobby 
Central system, and a wait time decrease should be reflected in the November data, as 
staff has begun to more accurately capture wait times.  
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The decrease in the number of commercial permits issued was due to seasonal 
fluctuation. 
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The increase in the number of commercial permits issued was due to seasonal 

fluctuation. 
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Delgado Community College recently completed a course for tour guides, and an 
increase in the number of permits issued should be reflected in the November data.  
The Office of Performance and Accountability will work with the Taxi and For Hire 
Vehicle Bureau to develop additional measures of permit issuance timeliness, focusing 
on aspects of the process that are fully controlled by the Bureau.  
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Based on the 2013 results, Safety and Permits developed more aggressive targets for 
2014.  Safety and Permits is exploring requiring plans to be submitted in a digital 
format, which would result in increased efficiency. 
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The long wait times for some permits is a result of the nature of the issuance 

process.  Some large projects involve months of negotiations between the 

department and applicants.  
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In 2014, Safety and Permits is planning to bring the number of permits applied for 
online up to approximately 20%.  
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Safety and Permits is hiring a new inspector, and the time to respond to inspection 
requests is expected to decrease as a result. 
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Many of the open complaints were inadvertently left open and need to be closed.  
Safety and Permits is providing additional system training to staff and will work to 
clean the data.   
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Data quality issues have prevented the City Planning Commission (CPC) from 
measuring more aspects of their work. CPC is currently testing improvements in the 
system that will allow for additional reporting. 
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